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The Scoop 
By Sharyl Ingham 

 

I usually start our Zoom Chapter meetings with 
a moment of silence honoring the lives of 
friends and neighbors that are no longer with 
us due to the worldwide pandemic.  This month 
I would like to start my column off with Cathy 
Bergmann’s very insightful and thoughtful 
Invocation at the National Convention Awards 
Banquet. I didn’t condense it in any way 
because it is so fitting for all of us to remember 
and reflect. 
 
“When Mike Ingham asked me to prepare the 
invocation for tonight, the words from a song 
by Al Stewart came to mind.  I reflected on the 
last year and a half and continued to hear the 
words in my mind “Time Passages”. 

In the Bible, chapter 3 verse 1 of the Book of 
Ecclesiastes says: `There is a time for 
everything and a season for every activity 
under the heavens.’ 
 
And so, we come together this evening. Time 
has PASSED since we were last together at a 
National Convention. We have EXPERIENCED 
LIFE and SEASONS of Activity & inactivity; we 
look back and we look forward to what the 
next passages and seasons of our lives hold. 
 
With this in mind, I ask you to join me in 
prayer. 
 



Heavenly Father, we offer a prayer of 
GRATITUDE for time apart. While it was hard 
not to see our friends and share in fellowship 
and fun; we thank you for the gifts (known and 
unknown) that came out of this season of the 
pandemic.   
 
We offer a prayer of GRATITUDE for the JOY 
experienced in reuniting with friends and 
family; near and far. 
 
We include a prayer of ENCOURAGEMENT for 
those who suffered great turmoil during these 
times.  We ask for PEACE OF MIND and HEART 
for those who have endured unspeakable loss, 
illness, and loneliness caused by separation or 
financial hardships. May we be with them in 
COURAGE and HOPE as they journey through 
grief and change. 
 
We offer a prayer of HOPE, for what lies in our 
hearts tonight.   HOPE for our country, our 
family’s, our work, and our friendships.   
 
We offer a prayer for SAFETY, as we begin our 
journeys back home tomorrow. SAFETY for our 
public servants, police, fire, and military.  
Additionally, we ask for safety of those without 
a place to call home. 
 
Finally, we offer a prayer of THANKSGIVING for 
the fellowship we share and have shared this 
week, for our loved ones with us and with us in 
our hearts, for our homes and safety and for 
the food we are about to eat and for those who 
have prepared it.  ~ AMEN”   
 
I believe the people that attended the 
Convention will agree that it was terrific being 
together, reconnecting with the friends that we 
have met and continue to stay in touch with 
throughout the years as NCRS members. NCRS 
hosted three past Corvette Chief Engineers 
with their wives; Dave McLellan and his wife 
Joanna, Dave Hill and his wife Karen, and Tom 
Wallace and his wife Karla joined us this year.  
They had a spectacular seminar Wednesday 
afternoon. In my opinion, their panel 
discussions and presentations will only get 
better with all their experiences and STORIES 
to share.  Please make the time to get close 
and personal with them at the Convention. 
They are there for you! 
 
Oh, the weather might have been a bit hot, but 
as is true most anywhere, the month of July is 
always hot. We were pampered by being 
indoors, but the trek between the hotel and 
the convention center was a bit much, 

although it was a good way to get your steps 
in daily. Things were a bit different, but it was 
all a matter of keeping everyone safe. If most 
of you are back to traveling and staying in 
hotels, you already know that there isn’t daily 
in-unit housekeeping.  Don’t be surprised but 
that probably is the new norm for the hotels to 
cost-effectively operate with a limited staff. 
Again, things are being done with everyone’s 
safety as the primary concern. 
 
Awards, awards, awards at the Membership 
meeting on Monday night! Congratulations to 
Art and Glorie McNay, they received a well-
deserved President’s Award. Northern 
California Chapter received a Chapter Top-
Flight Award for 2019. Sandy Houck and Art 
McNay received Sportsman Ribbons. The only 
Founders Award this year was presented to 
Jerry and Pat Louer.  Foundation Awards were 
presented to: Jerry and Pat Louer, Don and 
Carol Troyer, and Ed and Barbara Vignone, all 
Emerald level, and John Tidwell, Sapphire 
level.  A Master Judge Hat was presented to 
Wayne Yurtin, Jaime Gesundheit received his 
200 Master Judge Shirt and Hat and saving the 
best for last, 300 Master Tabulator pins were 
presented to Jo Houlihan and myself.  I 
accomplished my goal of being the first 300 
Master Judge to receive the 300 Master 
Tabulator pin.   
 
On to the Awards Banquet presentations. Dave 
Brigham presented several Support Team pins, 
one of which went to Don Hooper for Team 
Leading the Trailer Parking crew. Ron and Beth 
Bartow received the “Year Of” award for their 
1970. Top-Flight Award Ribbons were 
presented to the following: Joe LeMay, 1957; 
co-owners Jeff Blakeslee and Bill Cash, 1963; 
Chris Moore, 1963; Tony Stein, 1966; Dana 
Richard, 1966; Gary Bennett, 1967; and 
Michael Reichart, 1986. Tom Barr received the 
5th Star on his Crossed Flags Plaque and Allen 
Tremain received a Crossed Flags Plaque. Both 
Pete Bergmann and John and Beverly LeGate 
received the Dave Hill Mark of Excellence 
Award, and I received a Two-Star Award 
Plaque for my 1969. Duntov Awards were 
presented to: Joe Pennacchio, 1956; Dan and 
Lisa Johnson, 1960; and Gary Bennett, 1963. 
The Northern California Chapter scored bigtime 
in Awards, Congratulations one and all! No 
time like the present to start getting ready for 
Mobile… 
 
Important: 
Please add no_reply@ncrs.org to your 
Contacts. This will prevent e-mail from NCRS 



 

going to your junk or spam file. Again, it is 
no(underscore)reply@ncrs.org 
 
I think there is one day that we should always 
celebrate in August. The first Sunday in August 
is National Friendship Day; call your friends, 
make a friend, do something. 
 
Best wishes and congratulations to our 
members that are celebrating birthdays and 
anniversaries this month, starting with Bob 
Grauer, August 4th; Steffeny Tremain, August 
6th; Jerry and Janet Palmer’s anniversary, 
August 7th; John LeGate, August 12th; Mike 
Brown, August 15th; Gary Bennett, August 
17th; Gary Miranda, August 18th; Frank 
Rodrigues, August 19th; George Hansen, 
August 24th; Mark Koffman, August 25th; 
Michael Pierce’s birthday and John and Sophia 
Tidwell’s anniversary sharing August 26th; 
Sandy Houck and Jo Houlihan sharing August 
30th; and Pamela Mullenhoff, August 31st. 
 
Special cheers to Ed and Barbara Vignone, 
whose anniversary often falls in the middle of 
the week during the Convention!  You will see 
them sharing a glass or two of wine with their 
NCRS friends, or in Mike’s case, Ed may bring 
you one of his special Manhattan’s, a real 
treat.  Thank you, Ed and Barbara, for your 
friendship. 
 
See you August 10th on Zoom or at the church 
at 7:00 p.m. 
 
July 6, 2021 
NCC Meeting Minutes 
Chairman Sharyl Ingham welcomed everyone 
to the July meeting at 7:00 pm via Zoom and 
in-person at the church.  This was our first 
attempt at a hybrid meeting.  Unfortunately, 
we set up in a room where the church’s Wi-Fi 
was not sufficient.  So the three of us in-
person (Sharyl, Mike, and Sandy) retreated to 
the Ingham’s home office and continued on 
Zoom.  Twenty-two members attended, 
including some from Southern California and 
Kansas.  As usual, Sharyl asked the attendees 
to introduce themselves, stating their name, 
the city where they live, and the year(s) of 
their Corvette(s).  Sharyl’s question of the 
evening was: Do you have extra water in your 
car?  Only one carried distilled water for his 
car, some have water for drinking, and Sharyl 
always has water for Willow 
"#$%. From the 
responses, Sharyl will have to be more explicit. 
For example, the question was do you have 
extra water in your car.  Perhaps she should 

have asked do you have extra water in the car 
to stay hydrated. The reason behind her 
question was to remind everyone it is 
summertime everyone needs to stay hydrated. 
 
Secretary Report: Sandy Houck 
The June minutes were approved. Sharyl 
thanked Sandy for doing a nice job. 
 
Treasurer’s Report: John Tidwell 
John said it’s the summer doldrums, but he is 
busy getting ready for the Palm Springs 
Convention. 
 
Membership: Sharyl Ingham 
A new member joined in July, bringing the 
total to 105. 
 
Editor: Sharyl 
Sharyl and Mike published the Vettecetera.  
Sharyl thanked Bob Grauer and Glorie McNay 
for their great articles.  There was a discussion 
about why some members may still not be 
receiving email notices of the Vettecetera.  To 
go forward If there is a problem to contact 
Sharyl or Mike directly. After the discussion 
most people are not having any issues with the 
change of distribution. Sharyl mentioned you 
can always go to the website: 
www.ncrs.org/ncc anytime to find links to the 
past several years of Vettecetera’s. FYI: Chris 
uploads the Vettecetera by the first of the 
month without fail. 
 
Webmaster: Chris Moore 
Chris was absent. 
 
Chapter Top-Flight Award (CTFA): Jeff 
Blakeslee 
Jeff reported that he is getting ready for the 
next CTFA season.  We did have a good last 
year and he urged us to keep writing and 
submitting articles. 
 
NCRS President and Region IX Director: Mike 
Ingham 
Mike is looking forward to the Palm Springs 
Convention.  See National Convention info 
below. 
 
New Business:  
Fall Mini-Meet: 
Sharyl mentioned that friendships and 
relationships play an important part in this 
hobby. Because of Glorie’s longtime 
relationship with Charley Lillard, he agreed to 
let the Chapter have our Mini-Meet at his car 
barn in Woodland.  Thank you Glorie.  
 



Suisun City Spring Meet: 
It is tentatively scheduled (not for the lack of 
Sharyl trying to get a contract) for April 22-23, 
2022, at the Hampton Inn. Because of Sharyl’s 
frustration with not getting return calls from 
the hotel she thinks that someone other than 
her might get a better response, so Wayne 
Yurtin offered to talk with the hotel and Glorie 
McNay agreed to lend a hand if need be. Bob 
Grauer suggested that we should look for 
another venue. That idea was tabled but who 
knows, that might have to happen. 
 
Informal Get-Togethers  
Glorie suggested to have get-togethers on 
Saturdays at nearby parks. More discussion 
will occur at the August meeting. 
 
National Convention: 
Mike reported that over 500 people are 
registered, there will be a full car display in the 
Convention Center, and a good number of 
vendors.  Ed Vignone said that his wife Barbara 
has completed the registrations.  She will 
arrive two days early with many boxes of 
material and set up the registration tables.  Ed 
will arrive later with the Road Tour caravan.  
Mike and John Tidwell thanked the Vignones 
for all their preparation work.  Sharyl is making 
decorations for the Welcome Reception and the 
Awards Banquet.  Sharyl was unsure what the 
Palm Springs COVID restrictions would be, so 
she stressed bringing masks “just in case” and 
to be on the safe side.  Also, the Convention 
Center is requiring attendees to use credit 
cards (no cash) at the no-host bars during the 
Welcome Reception and the Awards Banquet. 
 
Show and Tell (and other news): 
Joe Lucia showed caps for strut rods.  It’s 
interesting that the ones for ’75-’79 are slightly 
larger than those used in ’63-’74 (1 3/8” vs. 1 
¼”).  GM changed the size of the strut rod 
ends to help with off camber problems on 
earlier cars. 
 
Sandy Houck said that Steve Caldwell, a 
mobile mechanic, came to her house and fixed 
her C2 electrical problems. Mike and I 
suggested that she give us his business card to 
include in the Vettecetera. 
 
Wayne Yurtin’s C2 Restoration business 
sponsored a Cars ‘n Coffee at a south San Jose 
café last month.  Attendance was good so the 
next one will be July 24. Look for the mass 
mail flyer. 
 

Rick Gower noted the recent passing of long-
time member Loren Lundberg.  He was an 
active member of the NCRS Discussion Board.  
Mike announced the passing of two other 
members Bill Lucia and John Hinckley. 
 
Ken Albers reported that they have broken 
ground and started the foundation for their fire 
rebuild house and garage.  And he has ordered 
a new pickup. 
 
Mark Pellowski is also building a new house.  
He noted the long lead times for materials and 
cost increases. 
 
Bob Grauer also noted a big delay in ordering a 
new commercial truck. 
 
Vince Anicetti said that this is his first NCC 
meeting. 
 
Adjournment: 
The next meeting will be August 10.  It will be 
via Zoom and in-person at the downstairs 
room at St. Peter’s Episcopal Church in 
Oakland.   
 
Sharyl told us to “stay safe, please carry and 
wear masks as directed.” 
She also reminded those that are going to 
attend in-person at the Church to let her know.  
 
The meeting adjourned at 7:50 pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Sandy Houck, NCC Secretary 
 
Burma-Shave 
Tho tough and rough 
From wind and wave 
Your cheek grows sleek 
With Burma Shave 
 
BURMA-SHAVE 
 
This `n That 
By Glorie McNay 
The National Convention was a welcome 
reunion of friends and cars.  The weather was 
remarkable…..113 degrees and high 70’s 
humidity.  The hotel was deeply affected by 
COVID protocol, but the staff tried.  My 
husband and I were honored with the 2021 
President’s Award, a total surprise and a 
cherished award. Thanks to all who had a hand 
in bestowing such a high honor to us.  
 



 

On a different note, after years of complaining 
and begging several auto makers have a new 
safety feature on their 2022 models.  When 
the windshield wipers are engaged the lights 
(front and rear) automatically turn on.  If you 
are still driving an older car, please remember 
to turn on your lights when you turn on your 
wipers. You will be seen coming and going. 
  
Welcome New Members 
Please join with me welcoming the following 
new members to the NCC: 
Charley Lillard, Woodland 
Rob Walters, Danville 
 
Vettecetera Archive – Follow-up 
By Mike Ingham 
Last month I wrote about trying to put 
together a complete archive of Vetteceteras for 
the Chapter.  This is where some of you 
members who were in on the ground floor of 
this Chapter come in, I hope.  The following is 
a list of the issues that are needed. 
 
Volume 1 – 1979 – All issues 
Volume 2 - 1980 – All issues 
Volume 3 – 1981 – All issues 
Volume 4 – 1982 – Issues 1, 4-7, 9-11 
Volume 5 – 1983 – Issues 4, 7, 10, 12 
Volume 6 – 1984 – Issues 3, 5 
Volume 7 – 1985 – Issues 9, 11, 12 
Volume 8 – 1986 – Issues 5, 6, 12 
Volume 9 – 1987 – Issues 3, 4, 5 
Volume 10 – 1988 – Issues 7, 12 
Volume 11 – 1989 – Issues 8, 11, 12 
Volume 12 – 1990 – Issues 1-3, 5-12 
Volume 13 – 1991 – Issues 2-12 
Volume 14 – 1992 – All issues 
Volume 15 – 1993 – Issues 4-12 
Volume 16 – 1994 – Issues 4-12 
Volume 17 – 1995 – All issues 
Volume 18 – 1996 – Issues 1, 2, 4-9, 11, 12 
Volume 19 – 1997 – Issues 1-7, 9-12 
Volume 20 – 1998 – Issues 1, 2, 4-7, 9, 10, 12 
 
If you have any of the missing issues that you 
are willing to part with or make a copy of, 
please send them my way.  Thank you for any 
help you can provide. 
 
Mass Mailing Clarification 
To make the Editor’s job easier, we are 
utilizing NCRS’s Mass Mailing feature to 
distribute the Vettecetera as well as other 
NCRS related e-mails from other people.  
Please do NOT respond to the Editor, respond 
to the person who authors the e-mail. 
 

Technical Articles Wanted 
If you have been thinking about writing up 
some restoration project you have completed, 
please do so and submit it for publication.  We 
can all benefit from one another’s learning’s.  
Submit your article as a Word document, and 
any accompanying pictures as .jpg files. 
 
Copyrights 
Articles appearing in the Vettecetera are the 
sole property of their author(s) and may not be 
reproduced without the express written 
permission of the author. 
 
Pertinent Information 
Send newsletter articles to Mike Ingham by 
email: michael.ingham248@gmail.com  It 
needs to be received by the 25th of the 
previous month to make publication. 
 
NCC Dues 
NCC dues are $30 per year.  Please start 
paying via PayPal.  If needed, a membership 
form may be found on the last page of the 
Vettecetera.  When you have changes (e.g., e-
mail address, Corvettes owned) please send 
those changes to me via e-mail at: 
sharylingham@gmail.com Thanks. 
 
Chapter Meeting Location 
The location for Chapter meetings is at St. 
Peter’s Episcopal Church located at 6013 
Lawton Avenue, Oakland, CA 94618. 

Note from the Editor  
In order to make things easier, all ads will be 
printed in the Vettecetera for 3 months. If you 
would like to run it longer just notify me, and I 
will run it for another 3 months. Also please 
notify me if you have sold your items. 
 
Rivet Tools Available for Loan 
I have two rivet tools available to loan out.  
This first tool is primarily intended for installing 
the rebound straps on C1’s. 
 

 
 
The second tool comes with a variety of heads 
for installing rivets of various configurations.  If 



you would like to borrow either of these rivet 
tools, please contact Mike Ingham at 1-510-
420-0968 or michael.ingham248@gmail.com 
 

 
 
Parts for Sale – Mostly C1 
2 4-barrel carburetors on intake manifold 
3739553 w/air cleaner, plus hoses & gas lines. 
Dual-point distributor, P/N 1110891, 9F27. 
Bell housing #403 
2 fan clutches. 
Steel valve covers. 
22 T-3 headlamps. 
Water pump #3771. 
Stainless steel moldings for 58-61, some NOS. 
61 side emblems. 
Trunk weatherstrip. 
Misc. parts, hoses, pulleys. 
63 and 64 hubcaps. 
Assembly manuals: 56-57, 59, 61, 62, 64. 
Parts catalog 1953-81. 
Chilton manuals: 1963-82, 1963-72, 1980. 
Holley carb shop manual. 
 
If interested, contact Don Maich (#6331) at 
925-672-4998. 
 
Parts Wanted 
Want to buy a reproduction jack for a `62.  Also 
looking for a nice damage-free inner heater box 
for a non-AC `67.  If you have any of these 
items, contact Rick Gower at 925-798-7877 
or  gowerr@aol.com 
 
Free Parts – C2/C3 
First photo is of two upper A-arms for 63-82. 
No pitting, only light surface rust. One A-arm 
has the original pivot shaft and bushings (not 
useable). The other has the original, riveted 
ball joint (not usable). The A-arms can be 
restored to like new condition with bead 

blasting or sanding and a new paint job or 
used as cores in an exchange. 
 

 
 
The second photo is of a 64-77 lower A-arm, 
that will also service 78-82. It has the original, 
pivot shaft, the original (not useable) bushings 
and the original (not useable) riveted ball joint.  
 
There is no pitting on the A-arm, just light 
surface rust.  A-arm can be restored to like 
new condition with bead blasting or sanding 
and a new paint job or used as a core in an 
exchange. 
 

 
 
If interested, contact Gary Beaupre at 
gsb1966@comcast.net 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

Business Card Ads 
Annual rates for business card ads are as 
follows: $15 for NCC members; $25 for non-
NCC members.  Please send your business card 
along with a check made out to NCC/NCRS to 
Marci Albers, 3949 Estate Drive, Vacaville, CA 
95688. 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 



 
 

 2021 - 2022 Event Calendar 🐝  

 2021  

   

August 8th Second Sunday at the Shipyard 9-11: 707 W. Hornet Ave Alameda, CA 

August 10th NCC Meeting  via Zoom 

August 22nd 4th Sunday on Solano Avenue 8-10: 1825 Solano Avenue  Albany, CA 

   

September 12th Second Sunday at the Shipyard 9-11: 707 W. Hornet Ave Alameda, CA 

September 14th NCC Meeting  via Zoom 

September 25th  NCC Fall Judging Mini-Meet* Woodland, CA 

September 26th 4th Sunday on Solano Avenue 8-10: 1825 Solano Avenue  Albany, CA 

 *Registration form in this issue.  

October 10th Second Sunday at the Shipyard 9-11: 707 W. Hornet Ave Alameda, CA 

October 12th NCC Meeting: Nominations for Officers  via Zoom 

October 15th/16th  CCC/SCC Joint Fall Judging Meet* Buellton, CA 

October 21st-23rd NCRS Texas Regional Frisco, TX 

October 24th 4th Sunday on Solano Avenue 8-10: 1825 Solano Avenue  Albany, CA 

 *Registration form in this issue.  

November 9th  NCC Meeting: Elections for Officers  via Zoom 

November 14th Second Sunday at the Shipyard 9-11: 707 W. Hornet Ave Alameda, CA 

November 28th 4th Sunday on Solano Avenue 8-10: 1825 Solano Avenue  Albany, CA 

   

December 12th Second Sunday at the Shipyard 9-11: 707 W. Hornet Ave Alameda, CA 

December 14th  NCC Meeting  via Zoom 

December 26th 4th Sunday on Solano Avenue 8-10: 1825 Solano Avenue  Albany, CA 



 

 

 

 

 

 
SHARYL INGHAM at 6047 Lawton Avenue, Oakland, CA 94618 

 
ANNUAL DUES: January 1st through December 31st, $30; now payable 
through the NCC/NCRS website at: 	https://www.ncc.ncrs.org/ 

 
Business Card Ad: $15 for NCC member, $25 non-NCC member 
Please send a jpeg of your business card to: sharylingham@gmail.com 
 
NCRS Membership Number: ____________ Expiration Date:____________ 
(From Driveline or Restorer Address Label) 
You must be an NCRS Member to be a Chapter member 
 
Check as Applicable: 
_______New Member 
_______Renewal 
_______Change of Address 
 
Please Print or Type 
Name _____________________________Birthdate: Month _____ Day____  
Spouse ____________________________Birthdate: Month _____ Day____  
Street _______________________________________Apt. ____ 
City ___________________________________State ______ZIP_________  
Home Phone ___________________________ 
Cell Phone _____________________________ 
Work Phone ____________________________ 
E-mail ______________________________________ 
 
Please list the Year(s) and Model(s) of your Corvette(s) 
__________________________________ __________________________________ 
__________________________________ 
 
This information will be published in the Chapter’s roster. 
Please check your exclusions. 
________ Name 
________ Birthdate 
________ Street Address 
________ City 
_________ Zip 
________ Phone 
________ NCRS# 
________ E-mail 

 



NCRS Northern California Chapter Fall Judging Mini-Meet Registration  
Saturday, September 25, 2021 

NCRS members and their guests are invited to attend NCC’s Fall Judging Mini-Meet to be held at the Charlie Lillard’s garage located at 35222 
County Road 24, Woodland, CA 95695.  For anyone coming from afar, there are multiple hotels at the nearby I-5 exit, about 8 miles from 
Charlie’s garage: Hampton Inn, Holiday Inn, Comfort Suites, and Fairfield Inn.  The phone number for the Hampton is 530-662-9100. 
 
General Meet Information     Judging Information 
Sharyl Ingham 510-420-0968 sharylingham@gmail.com Mike Ingham 510-420-0968 michael.ingham248@gmail.com 
       John Tidwell 530-432-2503 sampanjohn@earthlink.net 
                
  Event Schedule – Saturday, 4/24 
  7:00 am – 8:00 am - Registration     
  8:30 am - All cars in place 
  9:00 am – finish - Flight Judging 
 
NCRS Membership Number: ______________ Expiration Date: ________________ 

Name: _______________________________________________Spouse/Companion: ___________________________________________ 

Non-NCRS Guest __________________________________________________________  

Address: _____________________________________________________ Email: ______________________________________________ 

City: _______________________________________State: _____________ZIP: _________ Phone: ________________________________ 

Note: Register online at www.NCRS.org starting July 1 and save $10 on your family registration fee. 
 
Event Registration 
____Family Registration Fee (required for all registrants)      $30  
____Guest Fee (non-NCRS member)           @$10 Each    $ ______  
 
 
IN ORDER TO PROVIDE QUALITY JUDGING, WE RESERVE THE RIGHT TO LIMIT THE NUMBER OF CARS JUDGED.  PREFERENCE 
WILL BE GIVEN TO CARS THAT HAVE NOT BEEN JUDGED BEFORE, AND IN ORDER OF DATE REGISTRATION WAS RECEIVED 
Cut-off date: September 4, 2021 
 
CORVETTE REGISTRATION (One Registration form per car)     (Circle ONE)  Driven  /  Trailered  

Year __________CID/HP ________________Coupe ____ Convertible ____ Complete VIN________________________________________ 

Ext. Color ___________________________ Int. Color______________________ Material (Circle ONE) Cloth / Vinyl / Leather  

For C2 & Newer    Body Build Date ______________ Body # ______________ Paint Code _______________ Trim Code _______________ 

Note: Corvette registrations must include a copy of title or current DMV registration, plus a copy of current insurance certificate.    

____Flight Judging Entry           @$95       $ ______ 

____ Concours Judging Entry _____ Stock _____ Modified       @$50 $ ______ 

____Sportsman Entry               @$15      $ ______  

____Special Display   Bowtie – Duntov - McLellan – Hill – Crossed Flags – American Heritage (circle one)  FREE  

Note: All registrants must pay family registration fee.                  TOTAL $ ______ 
 
Make check payable to: NCC/NCRS and send completed application to: 
Sharyl Ingham, 6047 Lawton Avenue, Oakland, CA 94618-1802    510-420-0968    sharylingham@gmail.com 
No refunds after September 4, 2021 
 
JUDGING/TABULATION PARTICIPATION (Check if needed: [__] Please see reverse side for second judge/tab participant information.) 
 
Name ____________________________________________________________Judging/Tabbing Level _____________________________ 

I would like to judge:  53-62 ____ 63-67 ____ 68-82 ____ 84-96 ____ 97-02____ I would like to tabulate:  ____ 

 Chassis ____ Exterior _____ Interior _____ Mechanical _____ Operations _____ 
Anyone attending this event, whether you bring a Corvette or not, must register and sign the following Hold Harmless Agreement.  Anyone 
bringing a Corvette, whether to be judged or not, must read and sign the following Hold Harmless Agreement. Proof of registration and in-force 
insurance must be provided, most preferably in advance with your registration application, or at the Meet Registration Desk when you check 
in, BEFORE the car can be Operations Checked and / or placed in its final location.  

HOLD HARMLESS AGREEMENT 
I AGREE to insure my vehicle and property against loss, damage and liability and to provide proof of such insurance to NCRS at time of 
registration.  I AGREE to assume risk of any and all damages or injury and to indemnify and hold harmless NCRS, it’s officers, directors, 
agents, employees, Chapters and event workers for any acts or omissions which may result in the theft, damage or destruction of my property 
or injury to me or others occurring during, or as a consequence of this event, wherever located.  I AGREE to abide by the NCRS Policy on 
Drugs and Alcohol.  The use of illegal drugs is prohibited by anyone attending an NCRS event.  The use of alcohol is prohibited by anyone 
participating in an NCRS event (includes while on the judging field, participating in driving tests and/or road tours), except during social events.  
I have read and AGREE to comply with the COVID-19 hold harmless provisions on the inside front cover of the Driveline magazine. 

 
Signature: __________________________________________________________________ Date: __________________  



 

 

 


